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In accordance with the directive of the 133rd and the 134th Department Encampment 
the following committee called the “National Encampment Feasibility Committee” 
shall be formed consisting of Ray Wheaton, Paul Ellis-Graham and Danny Wheeler. 
Its purpose shall be to study the feasibility of the Department of New York hosting a 
National Encampment and to report back its findings and make recommendations to 
the 135th Department Encampment. Said committee to report on member support, to 
locate potential members, if any, who would be willing to commit to the time 
necessary to support such an undertaking, to determine possible financial 
commitment, if any by the Department, the likelihood of meeting that commitment 
and whatever it may deem is important for the Department Encampment to consider. 
 
Ray Wheaton - Chair 
Paul Ellis-Graham 
Danny Wheeler 

 
 
 

So ordered on this, the 7 November 2017 

Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 

Daryl V. VerStreate, Jr., Commander 
Department of New York, SUVCW 


